STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Tel 01698 793946

Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse 01698 793498


NOTES OF MEETING WITH DIANA BARR (LIBRARY SERVICE)
THURSDAY 8TH FEBRUARY 2011 @ STONEHOUSE LIFESTYLES 
	Item
	

	1
	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES

	
	In attendance

Apologies

Robert Craig (Vice chair)

G Smith
Molly Casey
Robert Freel (Secretary)

Diana Barr


	 
	
	

	
	Robert Craig thanked Diana for meeting with the community council and explained that the meeting was primarily to feed back any comments that the community council had been passed regards the library service since its move to the new hall as well as to establish what the community council could do for the library.

 
	

	
	Active I T UNIT
	

	
	Comments had been received regards the operational hours and CC sought to establish if it was feasible to operate out with library hours. Whilst some technical issues may arise this could be looked at especially if a new receptionist was engaged by halls. Diana will speak to Jo Gilles regards this. 
	DB

	
	Opening Hours
	Action

	
	Community council asked about the opening hours and if these could be increased. Diana stated that they were on a budget however library was prepared to look at consulting with the community on altering them. This could look at opening later in the morning and giving a longer evening opening. Diana will put together some statistics looking at numbers using the library and the times to establish if there are any dead times.
	DB

	
	Usage Statistics
	

	
	Whilst period was only November to January the usage figures were encouraging. Up 64% in November up 37% in December  and also up in January. Membership figures would be provided at a later date by Diana
	

	
	System Downtime
	

	
	RF advised that he had been informed by members of public that system had been down which caused problems with a user who had ordered new books and they could not be found as well as books unable to be input to system. DB will investigate. Generally system only goes down for maintenance however sometimes this can be a Saturday.
	

	
	Training
	Action

	
	First click courses are being organised and run in the library. February fully booked. Generally aimed at over 50’s.  Readers Groups, Book bug, Story “time and adult readers group all being run. Rf advised that CC were seeking education to use the facility. School visits are targeted in year groups and switch every year.

	

	
	Stock and Turnaround
	Action

	
	Additional funding put in some new books. MC asked about styock and book refresh. DB advised they will look at refreshing stock more often. Autobiographies were needing to be increased. This will be looked at.
Layout also required to be looked at as some areas were dark and 3 units presently against the wall could give an additional 300 books.

More local history could be incorporated.
	

	
	AOCB
	ACTION

	
	· The use of electronic books was discussed and developments were being monitored.
· Home delivery is available but has to be set up with an initial visit.

· Possible developments with local heritage group.

· Local books being held like Naismith.

· Self service being introduced from March

Robert Thanked Diana for meeting with CC and intimated that we would meet probably in April to discuss consultation on opening hours.
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